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Welcome and Introductions

The meeting was called to order.  Members introduced themselves.  

Director Raquel Mazon Jeffers welcomed everyone.

Review of the June Minutes

The minutes were approved without corrections.

Dona Sinton announced that the Block grant application is due October 1, 2007.  The Synar component is due December 31, 2007.  She provided the PAC with the draft of the application for comments, as well as the username and password to log in to the web based application.

Raquel Mazon Jeffers introduced the guest speaker Janet Zwick and passed out her resume.  Ms. Zwick began the presentation by asking the group questions.

Ms. Zwick did a presentation on Connecting Payments and Outcomes.  After the presentation there was much discussion on the presentation, NOMS and NIATx Aims.  (The website for NIATx is www.NIATx.net to get further information). 

Raquel Mazon Jeffers asked the group for feedback on how we would link NIATx to the reimbursement structure.

Raquel Mazon Jeffers advised the group that New Jersey is 1 of 5 States that has completed their NOMS for treatment.

Raquel Mazon Jeffers stated that DAS would be getting TA to help determine what measures we would choose of the 4 AIMS and what group of contracts would be the first to be started.  She also stated that the Chief of Staff was inspired by this idea and she believes there is support to move in this direction.  Raquel Mazon Jeffers talked about working with the providers so that this can succeed. The group began throwing out some ideas i.e. CWRP, Adolescents, and COD.

Raquel Mazon Jeffers acknowledged that COD and Adolescents needed attention. 

Vicki Fresolone stated that there were not a lot of systems in place for adolescents.

There was discussion about person’s perception of what helped them in treatment and the importance of the counseling relationship.

Raquel Mazon Jeffers stated that we must think of success in recovery, not just success in treatment.

Liz Conte advised the group that there will be a train the trainer focused on improving health literacy.  
Raquel Mazon Jeffers suggested the next steps:

1 Subcommittee from modalities/providers

2 The rest of the field needs to hear this (win/win situation)

3 System-wide approach, integrating with other systems, i.e. policy changes, housing, etc.

4 More information at quarterly meeting

Directors Report

NJAI moratorium on new clients.  DAS did not get the 2nd round of funding.  We did however exceed our numbers.

We are now in shutdown mode and we need a planned ending.  Raquel Mazon Jeffers stated she received a phone call from ONDCP to meet to talk about some suggestions.

She also advised that there will be other ways in which to reimburse recovery mentors, i.e. Drug Court, and DUII.

Raquel Mazon Jeffers announced the following:

Women’s Conference  -  



October 4 and 5, 2007

Provider Quarterly Meeting - 


October 11, 2007 

CSAT forum on Recovery Oriented Care  -  
October 15th and 16, 2007

GCADA Summit - 




October 22, 2007 

Raquel Mazon Jeffers received approval for TA from the Co-Occurring Center for Excellence for co-occurring disorders supplemental funding.

In addition, Raquel Mazon Jeffers announced that the State would be attending the “Planning and Implementing Recovery-Oriented Systems of Care within State and Communities” meeting in Newport, Rhode Island on October 15 and 16, 2007.

John Hulick stated that Action in the House of Representatives and the United States Senate last week made it likely that there will be some form of parity legislation this session. This is a victory for the field, although the biggest hurdle - getting the House version instead of the Senate version into law - is still to come. The full Senate passed S. 558 (the Mental Health Parity Act of 2007) September 18, and the House Ways and Means Subcommittee on Health passed H.R. 1424 (the Paul Wellstone Mental Health and Addiction Equity Act of 2007) September 19. If the House bill survives two more committees and comes to the floor for a vote, it will go into conference with the Senate.

State parity legislation action is anticipated after the general election in the lame duck session of the current legislative session set to expire in early January 1008.  The legislation needs only a vote by the full state General Assembly before being sent to Gov. Corzine for his review.

Next meeting October 19, 2007 at 10:00 a.m.

